NOTES FOR AN INTERVENTION BY
THE CANADIAN DELEGATION TO
THE 26TH GENERAL CONFERENCE OF UNESCO
CONCERNING PROTECTION OF THE HERITAGE OF
THE CITY OF DUBROVNIK

The Canadian Delegation wishes to draw the Commission’s
attention to what it feels is a matter of extreme
importance. The Government of Canada is very concerned
about reports indicating that the fighting in Yugoslavia
threatens to permanently damage the historic district of the
City of Dubrovnik.

The Canadian Delegation points out that in addition to being
an altogether indefensible act, the destruction of the
historic district of the City of Dubrovnik violates the
principles of the Convention on the Protection of the
Cultural Heritage in the Event of an Armed Conflict
(Convention of The Hague, 1954), and of the Convention on
the Protection of the World Cultural and Natural Heritage
(1972).

Conversely, the Canadian Delegation welcomes and fully
supports the joint declaration of the United Nations
Secretary-General and the UNESCO Director-General and their
plea to stop the fighting in order to avoid a deterioration
of the situation and to prevent additional destruction from
occurring.

Canada condemns this senseless destruction and invites the
UNESCO General Conference and all countries to join with it
in insisting on the cessation of these deplorable acts that
are causing the loss of human lives, the displacement of
thousands of citizens and the destruction of cultural wealth
of inestimable value.




